










Cameo Board Meeting
June 30, 2020 at 7pm

Minutes

Board meeting was called to order at 7:15pm at the home of president Sharon Cratsenburg. Present were Ann Bonnelli,
Jackie Considine, Kathy Debien, Laurie Johnson, Jan Recinos, Jean Schlegelmann. Absent were Darlene Baer, Pat
Baldauf, Linda Griffin, Judy Murray

Minutes. from May 19 were approved and placed on file.

Corresponding Secretary Kathy Debien had sent out a number of June birthday cards. Sympathy cards were sent to
Vera Milz family and to Barbara Gerard.
Hearts and Hugs were discussed. What do people do with them?  Could they be made into a useful article, a hot pad or a
mug mat etc.  We could have a work meeting to make up the hearts we have or volunteers could be asked to take a couple
to make up.  Shelved for further discussion.

VP Membership Laurie Johnson.  26 people have renewed so far. Laurie will send out an email reminder and list those
who have renewed. All renewals should be sent to Laurie’s home address, check and renewal form.

VP Facilitator Jan Recinos. Zoom meeting of June 25th was discussed. Jan is concerned with reaching people who did
not participate Will people watch recordings? How many explored any of the Video tutorials that were in the June
Silhouette where all you had to do was press on the highlighted web address?  Time limits and costs on Zoom, Facebook
were compared.  She is working with Henya on a block exchange.

President Sharon Crastenburg. As a way of keeping members in touch an outside, acceptable social distance picnic was
proposed.  Jackie Considine will explore the availability and cost of reserving space at Starr Jaycee Park at 13 Mile and
Crooks in Royal Oak for Thursday, July 23 from 4pm.  Bring your own food, beverage, utensils etc and SHOW & TELL.
This is not a meeting and not a pot luck. Just come and meet each other and exchange news of how you are and what you
have been doing.
Linda Wallace’s Charity report showed donations totaling $7,209.
Will need an August Board Meeting.  All Committees will be new in September as usual, only the Board will stay on.
Discussion of amending the Hospitality Committee to be more of an Outreach Committee that would be in frequent
communication with members but that was attributed to the role of Members at Large. Further discussion needed.
Audit Committee will begin work as soon after July 15 as possible

Treasurer Jackie Considine presented the Treasurer’s Report. She has not received all the Raffle Ticket money yet.
This year’s books must be closed before Audit Committee can begin.  All money given to Treasurer must be accompanied
by appropriate paper work.
Terminology in the software used is confusing and changes were suggested. The Treasurer’s job is complicated and it
takes the first year in office to learn all the things that will come up and then they can just serve one more year.  The
Board proposed that it should be taken to the Membership that the bylaws be changed. Kathy Debien made the motion
that, “An Active Member may serve as Treasurer for a maximum of four years.”  Seconded by Jean Schlegelmann.
Motion passed.

VP Scheduling Jean Schlegelmann. Still waiting to hear back from Valina James, the Laura Heine  speaker, whether she
is available any other month than April.  Jean shared her ideas for programs for each month centering around Circle of
Friends and BETH: Block, Example, Technique and History.  Nothing can be formalized until we know if and when we
can be meeting in person or if we have to do them virtually.  Jean will continue as VP Scheduler so should also start to
think about 2021/2022.

Meeting adjourned 9:30pm.     Respectfully submitted,     Ann Bonnelli



                   CAMEO Quilters Guild                    Registration No. _____ 
   Retreat Registration Form – Lions Bear Lake Camp    Member ____ 

           October 29-Nov 1, 2020    Non-Member ____               
Name _________________________________________________________________________ 
Address _____________________________City, St, and Zip _____________________________ 
Telephone #: Home __________________                    Cell_______________________________ 
Email Address __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Emergency Contact Person ______________________   Telephone # ______________________ 
 
Special Dietary Needs___________________________________________________________ 
Cabin mate preferences (Limit 8-NO EXCEPTIONS) ____________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
NOTES:   

Please indicate if you are planning on: 
1. Checking in Thursday Night after 4:00 p.m. (10/29/2019) (No extra charge):    ___yes __no   
      (No dinner is served on Thursday night or breakfast Friday Morning) 
2. Early Check in Friday, October 30, 2020, is at 8 a.m. There is no additional charge for early 

check in. A count is needed for the Camp for lunch.                        ___yes ___no              
Sunday check out time is 2:00 p.m. 

3. Conference Chair (No Charge)             ___ yes ___no     

Cost for the retreat is $110 for CAMEO members, $120 for non-members. Due to the COVID 19 
pandemic we cannot be positive that we will be able to have the retreat. In lieu of collecting individual 
payments we are asking you to send a check for the full amount dated for October 15, 2020 made to 
CAMEO Quilter Guild. Please send your check to Sharon Cratsenburg by that date. It will NOT 
be cashed until we are sure the retreat will be held. If the retreat is cancelled, your check will be 
shredded or if you want it returned please let Sharon know.                                                         
Return check if cancelled. ___ yes         __ no, ok to shred 
A light lunch will be provided on Friday. You may bring whatever you want to eat for breakfast in a 
cooler. There is ice available to keep your food cold. 
****************************************************************************** 
Refund Policy: A refund may be given up until the date of the final payment. After that date 
you may request a refund in writing for a personal or family emergency which will be granted 
on an individual basis in full or in part after the Retreat, or you may find another member to 
take your place.   
Mail registration forms to: Sharon Cratsenburg 275 Benjamin St. Romeo, MI 48065  
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